MINUTES
Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA

April 30, 2017
Attendees: Russ Segner, Michael Donnelly, Al Lowe, Kurt Laidlaw, David Yadock, Ed Ives, William Messecar, Ed Liesse, and Jack Hamilton
Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m. The Minutes from the February 2017 B.O.D. meeting and today’s agenda were approved.
Officers’ Reports
Superintendent: The election of officers including Assistant Superintendent and two Directors is coming up in June. Russ would like to plan a Board of Directors retreat after the election—sometime in July. Bill Messecar offered to help Russ secure clinicians at next year’s Spring Meet.
Asst. Superintendent: Discussion of spring meet venue: limited parking, clinic rooms too close together, round tables did not work well for make and take clinics. In general Community Colleges work better for this type of event. The key is to start planning early—for example, October or November for the spring meet in 2018. Perhaps we are trying to do too much by including the annual meeting and award presentations. There were 76 attendees and 4D had a net loss of $1,700 on the event.59 people registered by PayPal which charges for their payment. The spring meet will be a topic at the fall BOD meeting. 
Make and Take Clinic: This project began in February with a clinic in the Tacoma area with a scratch built flat car. The second clinic building turnouts with Fast Track jigs) was held in conjunction with the Spring Meet in Bellevue. The next planned clinic will take place in the northern part of the division, probably in Mt. Vernon in the July/August timeframe. Jack and Kurt will provide more information when the venue and date are secured. The objective of the Make and Take clinic project is to introduce members to new techniques and processes in a variety of modeling areas. One issue that has been noted is that we undercharged for our first two clinics. To date the feedback has been overwhelmingly positive from those who have participated, and critiques have been used to improve the product as we go along. Jack sends out a short survey to participants following the clinics and we have had close to 100% responses.
Treasurer:  Mike submitted his Treasurers report as of April 24, 2017. Omni Rail has submitted to Mike a request for reimbursement by the 4th Division of over $1,000 hotel expenses for their participation in the Chehalis Train Show April 1-2, 2017. It was MSP by the 4D board unanimously to not reimburse Omni Rail for these hotel expenses because it was not preapproved by the 4D BOD. Mike also submitted a revise Travel Expense Reimbursement Appendix (Rev. D dated February 18, 2017) for approval by the BOD. This revision included reimbursement guidelines for clinician travel. It was MSP by the 4D board unanimously. There was also discussion of the categories of budget requests by modular groups. The three categories were Capital, Operations and Travel funds. The BOD directed the treasurer to maintain separate reimbursement categories for these budgeted items.

Office Manager: Ed Liesse reported that PNR membership had fallen from 1584 to 1563 in the most recent month. 4D membership had risen from 527 to 528 plus 3 rail passes at the Spring Meet. Ed reported that the NMRA will no longer ask members to provide their birth month or day for security reasons.
PNR President: Jack reported that the Alaska trip is on and has received good support there. He and Di Voss will fly up there Monday evening May 1. They plan to visit two cities—Anchorage and Palmer both with large model railroad club layouts. Jack also requested their travel budget be increased due to the higher hotel, air travel and car rental expenses. It was MSP to budget $2,400 for the Alaska trip. Jack also encouraged everyone to try and attend the PNR convention in Spokane June 6-10, He is requesting each division to provide candidates for the PNR election in 2018.
Modular Groups: 

Hi-Railers.  Reported they went to the Tacoma show at the end of April and the WA Homeschool Organization WHO) show in June. Ed Ives submitted a request for a new trailer ASAP. The request stated that the Hi-Railers are in need of a new larger more capable trailer to replace their existing unit. The need a 16’ tandem wheeled unit with spare wheel and tire, barn doors at the rear and bar lock 0on the side door. Hey choice was priced out at $6,428.78 and will take four to six weeks to deliver. MSP to provide $6,500 for the Hi-Railers to purchase a new trailer. 
4DNTRAK: Attended the train show at Pacific Lutheran University April 2-3 but decided not to attend the WHO show. They intend to submit money in their 2017-18 budget request for floor and other improvements to their existing trailer. 

Omni Rail and HO Modular: No report

Pacific Science Show: Plan is to organize in late summer. PSC show should be the same size as this year, which means they can’t hold all the modular groups.
Clinics: The Whidbey Is. and Mt. Vernon clinics are joining for a day of clinics.
Old Business: Russ reported that J J Johnston is working to secure nominations for the three 4D BOD positions. Ballots are to go in the mail May 15. 

New Business: Russ appointed Kurt as Education Chair effective May 1. 
Next meeting Saturday June 24 at 10am Mitzel’s Kent.
Respectfully submitted,

William Messecar MMR, Secretary

